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_ _ _   

This document contains a listing of questions regarding PIH Notice 2021-18 (HA). 

For more information on other cohorts of the MTW Expansion please visit: 
https://www.hud.gov/program offices/public indian housing/programs/ph/mtw/expansion.
 

 
_ _ _  

1. Will HUD publish another selection notice for a Work Requirements Cohort under the MTW 
Expansion? 
No. HUD has no current plans for a future Work Requirements Cohort under the MTW Expansion. For 
information on other cohorts of the MTW Expansion, please visit: 
https://www.hud.gov/program offices/public indian housing/programs/ph/mtw/expansion.
 

 2. My PHA already held public meetings related to the Work Requirements Cohort. Would those count 
for the Landlord Incentives Cohort of the MTW Expansion? 
FOR PHAs THAT PLANNED TO ONLY APPLY TO THE WORK REQUIREMENTS COHORT BUT 
WOULD NOW LIKE TO APPLY TO THE LANDLORD INCENTIVES COHORT 

  
 

PHAs that planned to apply for only the Work Requirements Cohort must conduct a public process with 
details pertinent to the landlord incentives cohort.

FOR PHAs THAT PLANNED TO APPLY TO BOTH THE WORK REQUIREMENTS COHORT AND 
THE LANDLORD INCENTIVES COHORT 

 
 

  
 

 
 

PHAs that planned to apply to both the Work Requirements Cohort and the Landlord Incentives Cohort of 
the MTW Expansion may continue utilize one set of public processes for both cohorts. Going forward in 
the public process, PHAs should be careful to explain that the Work Requirements Cohort was rescinded 
by HUD and include relevant information on the Landlord Incentives Cohort only. PHAs should also 
ensure that all documentation makes reference to the Landlord Incentives Cohort.

For both situations, if prior public meetings discussed the PHA applying under the Work Requirements 
Cohort, the PHA must explain that the Work Requirements Cohort was rescinded by HUD and that the 
PHA has redirected its efforts to apply to the Landlord Incentives Cohort.

3. What if I have a question not addressed in this document? 
Please direct any questions in email to: MTW-info@hud.gov.

 


